
 

 

 
 

 

Lloydminster Public School Division 

School Community Council 
Meeting Minutes 

School:  Jack Kemp Community School                       Meeting Date: March 20, 2019 
 
Total Number of Persons in Attendance: 6             Next Meeting Date: April 17, 2019 
 

 Present Absent 

Principal:  Mrs. Josie Gordon Y  

CS Coordinator: Mrs. Sarah Kettle Y  

SCC Chairperson:  Mrs. Steph Gavigan Y  

SCC Vice Chair: Desarai Cleroux  Y 

SCC Secretary: Mrs. Heather Gerlinsky Y  

 
Others in attendance were: Linda Wallis and Christy Leschinski 

 

Meeting Minutes 

1. Meeting was called to order at 12:15 p.m. by Stephanie 
 
2.   Stephanie reviewed the meeting NORMS 
 
3.   Introductions were made – no new individuals present 
 
4. Minutes of Last Meeting: Heather adopted her minutes from the February 27, 2019 
meeting as presented.  
 
5.  School Report: 

- Jack Kemp Reads for a cause initiative will begin on April 1 to April 18, 2019.  There 
will be READO Bingo, earning books for Pre-K, random book gifts as well as school 
wide rewads.  April 1 will be the school kick-off assembly, April 3 Author Sigmund 



Brouwer will be here to do a Rock ‘n Roll literacy presentation, April 11 is a lunchtime 
family literacy picnic and April 18 the school wide reward of Laser tag. 

- Part way through the month of March an email of upcoming activities and general 
information was mailed out to families. 

- An update on our school reading data will be presented at a later date as we are just 
beginning to collect the data. 

- From the Division SCC/Principal Meeting: Todd Robinson noted that there is not a lot 
of budget information available as of yet, so more information will be presented once 
that is out, however the division is able to maneuver within its own budgeting.  There 
are plans for a French Immersion program to begin at Barr Colony School in the fall 
of 2019 – there is a minimum of 15 students needed to be enrolled for the program 
to run.  A shortened blanket activity was completed at the meeting as well, it was led 
by 1 teacher from LCHS & 3 students.  The activity is to show understanding of the 
history and how we can all have a part of it moving forward.  This can be an 
extremely emotional exercise. 

- Our school survey will be held in conjunction with Student Led Conferences.  Linda 
and Maddison have volunteered on behalf of the SCC to help promote the survey 
during conferences.  There will be an approximate 3 week window for families to 
complete the survey and at the end one name will be drawn for a prize. 

o Community Services Showcase will be held in conjunction with Conferences 
on Wednesday, March 20 from 4-6:30pm 

o LPSD Spelling Bee on March 22 at 1:00pm College Park School 
o Swimming Lessons for Grade 4 begin March 25 
o Grade 6 Band Concert will be held the evening of March 25 
o Multicultural Potluck will be on March 28th from 5:30 to 7:00 pm 
o LPSD Hockey Academy Registration night is April 4 from 7-8:30 at the Servus 

Sports Centre 
o Wednesday, April 17th Ag Day field trip for Grade 1 & 2 

 
6. Treasurers Report 

$4,081.16 +approximately $300.00 in expenses incurred for staff meals for the Student 
Led Conferences. REMINDER: $1,006.06 should be set aside for upcoming 
scholarships from the 2018 Christmas Craft Fair. 

 
7.        Old Business 

- Ham & Turkey Bingo volunteers for April 18: Gina Nelson will be able to call BINGO 
again for us, Christy and Heather have said they can help. 

 
8. New Business 



- Downtown streetfest on June 22 is hosting a mascot dance off, there is no cost to 
participate.  It is a very busy time of year for staff and many families, it was decided 
that we would pass on participating this year. 

- A possibly popcorn sale fundraiser will be held in May 
- The SCC is also looking at providing a Subway Lunch for approximately $3.95 to 

include a sandwich, cookie and a drink in April – no date has been confirmed 
- Jack Kemp Community School will be hosting the LPSD track meet from 4:00-9:00 

p.m. on Wednesday, June 5, 2019, the SCC will run the concession. 
- We also provide funds for the following: LPSD fun run, treats for the K-2 & Grade 3-6 

track meets, the scholarships in September and supporting the building of the 
outdoor classroom/seating space. 

- Linda was able to attend the 2nd Annual SCC Conference in North Battleford.  We 
are part of the Treaty 6 Territory.  There were many excellent speakers that 
presented at the conference.  Linda passed around four different handouts that 
encompassed many of the things that she was able to learn over the weekend.  
Thank you to Linda for attending on behalf of our SCC, the days looked like they 
were filled with lots and lots of learning. 

9. Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 17, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in the school 
library. 

 
10.     Adjournment: 

            
Stephanie Gavigan  sgavigan@hotmail.com   306-825-3722 
Heather Gerlinsky  barr_heather@hotmail.com   306-821-6803 
Sarah Kettle   sarah.kettle@lpsd.ca    306-825-9394 
Linda Wallis   ljwallis2010@gmail.com   306-307-3531 
Christy Leschinski  Christy@midwestfamilyconnections.ca 306-307-1500 
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